

SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

January 18, 2018

Dr. Jeffrey L. Kirk
Associate Provost and Associate
Vice President of Academic Affairs
Texas A&M University-Central Texas
1001 Leadership Place
Killeen, TX 76549

Dear Dr. Kirk:

Thank you for your letter of July 13, 2017, and additional information provided by email on January 17, 2018, providing notification of the closure of four off-campus sites, effective August 1, 2017.

Soldier Development Center (SDC)
Building 33009
761st Tank Battalion Avenue
Ft. Hood, TX 76544

Students taking courses at the Center, which is approximately nine miles from the main campus of the University, were notified via email that the SDC site would be closed. They were advised to visit school program counselors who would assist with issues related to tuition assistance and VA benefits. No programs were closed as a result of the closure and students will be able to continue their studies and graduate as planned. Faculty members were not impacted by the closure as all full-time faculty members teaching at the site have teaching duties at the main campus.

We approve the closure of the Soldier Development Center off-campus site.

Belton Independent School District 400 North Wall Street Belton, TX 76513

Lampasas Independent School District 207 West 8th Street Lampasas, TX 76550

Temple Independent School District 200 North 23rd Street Temple, TX 76504

No courses have been taught at these locations since fall 2013. Therefore no students or faculty members were impacted by the closures.

We approve the closure of the above three off-campus sites.

Best megards

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/ABC:efk

cc: Dr. Marc A. Nigliazzo, President

Dr. Crystal A. Baird